
MINUTES OF THE EAST WORLINGTON HERITAGE PROJECT GROUP MEETING HELD AT DAVIES LAND ON MONDAY 1st JULY 2016 AT 
7.00 PM
Present:  
Steve Baber (Chair), Miya Bond, Liz Guppy, Sandy Haughton, Gavin Manton, Lorna Manton (minutes), Philip Risdon. 
	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	1
	Approval of Minutes of Meetings of 6th June 2016
The minutes were approved as drafted and signed by the Chair.
	

	2
	Conservation Project Celebration
It was agreed to hold a celebration to mark the completion of the conservation and improvement work on the Hall. Tuesday 6th September at 7.00 pm at The Thelbridge Cross Inn was suggested.  Partners/spouses/a friend to be invited.  SB to invite Parish Hall Committee members & book the venue.
	SB

	3
	Heritage Theatre Production
SB reported he had emailed FM but no response received.  SB to endeavour to contact FM to ascertain if there is a firm proposal and what monies are needed.  
	SB

	4
	Information Sheets and Village Trail

The format of the village trail was agreed which would include/refer to information sheets covering the Hall, School, East & West Churches (MB to create information sheet, SB to consult with David Lines who designed Hall and School sheets), Village Walks (LG to create).

LM to bring to next meeting information for Trail already collected.
LG, LM & SH to look through existing archive material.
	MB, SB
LG
LM

LG, LM, SH 

	5
	Regular Updates and Reports
Heritage Lottery Interim Report and Grant Payment.
SB informed the meeting that there was a new HL Grants Officer namely Rachel Burnett.
Website Development

This was put on hold until the Autumn.
Recipe Book and Meal Event

It was agreed the recipe book would be progressed via EWPS.  LG and SH have liaised with the school.  Initial proposal, working with children on simple recipes.  LG & SH to progress

Book would have a children’s section utilising recipes above and an adult ‘Heritage recipes’ section to include those handed down from generation to generation. 
Our Heritage – Interviewing Local residents

It was suggested a small coffee morning/tea party could be held at the village hall when appropriate local residents could be invited.  
Workshops for cob walling & lime plastering 
MB reported Mike Wye would be willing to hold a course for the cost of £1,000, inclusive of VAT.  MB confirmed these monies could be claimed against the HLG.  The course would cover 8 – 10 people including lunch.  It is anticipated a charge for attendees would be made.
It was agreed there should be a core of committee members attending, the following agreed to attend ie SB, LG, PR and SG.  Attendance should then be offered to PH members, then parishioners.
In order for the community to benefit from this course it was suggested a demonstration could be held for children, bricks made could be displayed showing how the PH was constructed, an information sheet created to be included in the Village Trail.

MB was asked to arrange for March 2017.  

Creative Writing and Art Workshops

LG to contact Jill Mitchell to arrange a date in April for this workshop and to ascertain what JM’s charges are.
LM to contact Wendy Percival to arrange a date in May for this workshop and to ascertain what WP’s charges are.
It is anticipated a charge for attendees to these workshops would be made.
	LG, SH
LG, LM
SB
MB

SG

LM

	6
	The meeting closed at 8.45
Next meeting 5.9.16 at Thelbridge Cross Inn at 6.30 pm.  
	


